   GOTHENBURG HOUSING AUTHORITY
REGULAR BOARD MEETING

November 9, 2022
PRESENT: Kyle Fornoff,  Joni Birnie,  Brennon Malcom,  Jill Rubenthaler,  Cindy Soller,
ABSENT: Travis Pieper, 
OTHERS PRESENT: Executive Director, Gerri Hild
Meeting called to order by Chairman Malcom at 8:01  AM.  
OPEN MEETING ACT ANNOUNCEMENT: A copy of the Nebraska Open Meeting Act is located on the bulletin board on the north wall by the door of this meeting room.

 PUBLIC COMMENT:   None
MINUTES:  
 The minutes from  October 11, 2022  Regular Meeting were read and approved. 
Meeting  minutes were distributed as a hard copy to each Board Member.   

Commissioner  Malcom  made motion to approve Minutes as submitted for October 11, 2022 meeting.
Second by Commissioner  Birnie.   Board unanimously approved the Minutes.

  The minutes from September 20, 2022 Special Meeting were read and approved.
Commissioner  Birnie  made motion to approve Minutes as submitted for September 20, 2022  Special meeting.

Second by Commissioner  Rubenthaler.   Board unanimously approved the Minutes.
FINANCIAL:  
The September Financials for all programs from  Loucks and Schwartz had been emailed to Board Members for review.  
Commissioner  Malcom  made motion to accept the financials.  Second by Commissioner Soller.   Board unanimously approved.  
Invoices were available for the Board to review and signatures were collected for  October  bills.  

REPORT ON OCCUPANCY: 
A review of vacancies indicated 3 vacant at Hillcrest , 11 leased under the Section 8 Voucher program.  3 Vacant scattered sites.  Hild states we are not seeing a lot of applications right now and we continue to advertise.
COMMUNICATIONS:  None
TRAINING/MEETINGS:  None
.    
TENANTS:  

Tenant Fall Fest was held on October 20th.   We had beautiful evening,  assortment of soup and goodies for everyone who attended.  The residents really enjoyed the evening and having a fire pit with s’mores was a hit.  Having more board interaction would be good, so Hild will  keep the board informed of next tenant evening activities.  Nancy and Gerri are currently working on getting the Christmas one lined up.  
OLD BUSINESS:
Full-Time Maintenance:  Hild has been advertising for Full-time position and has an interview today at 11.  
Hild will continue to advertise until we can get a full staff.  Hild has also, been in contact with Dirk Kolbo to see if he would be willing to bid out snow removal for Hillcrest and Crestview sidewalks.  If we can contract snow removal out would defiantly help, when weather turns bad.  

Voucher Program: Hild has not heard anymore from Lexington and will reach out to see if they have decided yet.
2023 Budget/Payroll: Will be tabled until December meeting.
Christmas Bonus was discussed to remain at $350 and a $50 gift card to Family Fresh for the employee to shop local.  
NEW BUSINESS:
Utility Allowances:  Hild got back the Utility Allowance figures from Zeffert & Associates.  GHA previous Utility allowance figures were not far off but the new one have been updated and put into affect.  Resolution was adapted All Approved
Community Room:  Commissioner Birnie brought to the table that tenants have come to her about the Community Room rates.  Tenants currently have to pay $50 each time to use the room and with the cost of everything rising she feels we need to lower the room so our tenants can enjoy it more and not be a huge expense on them.  Commissioner Malcom made motion to change the Community Room price from $50 to $25 with a $50 Deposit for tenants and $50 Deposit with room rental $150 for non-residents.  Second, by Commissioner Birnie.   All Approved, change and will take affect December 1, 2022.
Open Forum:  
Commissioner Pieper term is almost up and with him living outside the area plus not being able to attend meetings regularly, GHA will need to find a replacement.  Commissioner Fornoff and Malcom are going to reach out to Katie Lauer at 1st State Bank to see if she is interested in joining our board.   
With no further business to come before the Board, Chairman Fornoff called the meeting adjourned at 8:44 AM.   
Meeting Adjourned.  
Next Regular meeting will be December 13, 2022.
____________________________________

_________________________________
Board Chairman: 
       
Kyle Fornoff


Executive Director:         Gerri Hild
